
 

Dear Madison Football Families:  

I would like to take this opportunity to convey our coaching staff’s enthusiasm for the 2023 football season. Our off-season has 
been a great success so far, due largely to the support from our parents and the commitment of our student athletes. With that being 
said, as the summer approaches it is now the most critical portion of our off-season. 

 
Football is a demanding sport both during the season and in the off season. We will expect the best from your student athlete in 

preparation for this upcoming season. Strength & conditioning sessions plus skill work are all ways that we can improve both 
individually and as a team. Our strength training sessions benefit far more than just physical strength gains. We feel greater 
achievements are developing the mental toughness of our athletes and the building of their self- confidence. We expect our players to 
make the commitment to train together, building team chemistry that transcends the X’s and O’s.  

  
The summer is not a time to focus exclusively on football, we understand that. We know your athlete has family obligations, vacations, 
and involvement in other sports. These are all very much encouraged by our coaching staff and I would just ask that you let me know if 
your athlete will be missing for an extended period of time. Communication is a critical component of our program and important in our 
accountability to each other. If you have any questions regarding football at Madison, please do not hesitate to contact myself or one of 
 the other coaches on staff. We are here for your athlete and will do anything in our power to make their football experience a positive 
 and a memorable one. I have included our summer calendar. Please understand, times and dates could be subject to change.  

Sincerely,  
Coach Gallagher  
scott.gallagher@madisonk12.us 
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